STOCKTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting, Wednesday 4th May 2022 at Norton Village Hall.
Present: Councillors Gavin Hamilton (Chairman), David Plant, John Pigg, Barry Spittle, Henry Phillips and Steve Bagnall                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Clerk: Graham Bould

One Parishioner.
1. Apologies for Absence: Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall (delayed at a Shropshire Council meeting), Cllr Paula Davies (prior engagement), Graham Donaldson and Sam Newbrook West Mercia Police (change of shift patterns) 
2. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 23rd June 2021.
Resolved – that the minutes of the Stockton Annual Parish Meeting held on 23rd June 2021 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
3. Special Guest Speaker: Graham Donaldson Rural Business Crime Officer – Shropshire.
Due to unforeseen circumstances in the Officers change in shift patterns sincere apologies have been extended to the Pariah Council by Graham Donaldson. The meeting dates for the remainder of the municipal year have been emailed and Graham Donaldson will rearrange to attend a future Parish Council meeting.
4. Chairman’s Report.
The Chairman thanked everyone on the Parish Council for their support during the year and particularly to Councillor Richard Marshall who has been making a big effort to attend meetings. The attendance by the local Police is also welcomed providing confidence for Villagers. The Chairman also welcomed the opportunity to meet regularly in person beyond zoom meetings. A large focus has been on highways and footpaths across the parish and it is pleasing to see the new administration at Shropshire Council getting to grips with repairs. The parish has seen a replacement memorial bench at the centre of Norton and is developing tree planting as part of the Queens Green Canopy initiative as part of the Platinum Jubilee. In looking ahead the Parish Council will be consulted on the amended speed limit on the A442.
5. Report from Shropshire Councillor Richard Marshall (verbal or written).
Councillor Marshall had hoped to be able to attend the meeting but due to a Shropshire Council meeting running late had been detained in Shrewsbury so had sent his apologies. In doing so had emailed a short report as follows.

· 5th May 2022 for five days the A442 Sutton Maddock to the County boundary Multevo pothole repairs will be undertaken. The last week of May 2022 the A442 Sutton Maddock through Norton Multevo pothole repairs will be undertaken.

· The extra wheelie bins have started to be delivered for those that have ordered them and they will be delivered in the South of Shropshire first over May 2022. If residents are concerned about what to do with their old buckets they can use them for something else personally or break them up and put them in the new recycling bin.

· Shropshire has started to house it's first Ukrainians fleeing the horrific invasion by Russia.
6. Parish Matters
The subject of the new house being built within Norton was raised by the Parishioner present enquiring when the first occupants are likely to move in. The Chairman indicated that completion is likely to be in the Autumn of 2022 and there are no plans for any other property developments at present. The Estate is keen to see how these new zero carbon properties perform and Shropshire Council will be undertaking a Housing needs survey across the parish during the Autumn of 2022.

The meeting then closed at 7.45pm 
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